

## STANDING POLICY COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

# Proposed Legislative Amendments to The Traffic Safety Act – August 2021

#### **Recommendation of the Committee**

- 1. That the Administration be endorsed and directed to lobby Saskatchewan Government Insurance to amend *The Traffic Safety Act* to incorporate the following:
  - a. Require drivers to yield to pedestrians that are indicating an intention to cross the street at legal crossings;
  - b. Permit cyclists to use their right arm to indicate a right turn; and
  - c. Permit cyclists to ride their bicycle when a cross-ride is provided at legal crossings.

### **History**

The Standing Policy Committee on Transportation, at its meeting held on August 9, 2021, considered a report from the Administration regarding the above.

#### **Attachment**

August 9, 2021 report of the General Manager, Transportation and Construction.